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Westborough Historical Commission
Forbes Municipal Building

15 West Main Street, Room 26

     Westborough, MA  015 81-1916
Tel: (508) 366-3048

Fax: (508) 871-5198

Minutes of the September 17, 2014 meeting held in Room 36, 3rd floor meeting room.  
Chairman Hazel Nourse called the  meeting to order at 6:55 p.m. 
Members present: Cindy DuBose, Jennifer Doherty, Nancy Galicki, Jason Nappa, Hazel Nourse, Nancy Strecker 
Member absent: Martin Smith  

Minutes of the  June 18 and July 16  meetings were unanimously approved.  The Commission had no meeting in August.
Chairman Nourse welcomed new members Cindy DuBose and Jennifer Doherty.  We are looking forward to their input and ideas on the commissions mandates.
Discussion:  Design Review Board, Nancy Galicki. There was no meeting.

Discussion: Hank Rauch from Habitat for Humanity visited the office to inform us that they were interested in the property at 1 Upton Rd. to build a house.  Many years ago there was a school on the property and a stone wall and some steps are the only things left.  The town owns the property and we don’t know if they want to give it up.
Discussion: Nonconforming signs within 2500 ft of the rotary.  Chairman Nourse has written another letter to Building Commissioner Tin Htway with cc: to Jim Malloy, Town Administrator, and Jim Robbins, Town Planner about Tin doing nothing about correcting the signs at Anthony Joseph Real Estate,  pink lettering at “She’s a Gem” and Arturo’s Restaurant new awning in particular.  There are also problems with Rotary Pizza, Westborough TV and Westborough Liquor Store.    Chairman Nourse also wrote a letter to Jim Malloy about the building commissioners failure to make these corrections which Tin was notified about back in June and asking Mr. Malloy for his help.  The members unanimously voted on the two letters which will now be submitted to the Building Commissioner and Town Administrator.  Chairman Nourse will let us know when she hears anything. 
Chairman Nourse wanted to know if there were any articles on the warrant for the October 20 town meeting that would relate to the commission.  The secretary called the Selectmen's office and their secretary called Jim Malloy who said there was nothing of interest to us on the warrant.

Cemetery preservation discussion.  Work has been completed on the broken Fay stone.  Donna Walcovy has been asked to provide the commission with an itemized bill for the work that was done in Memorial cemetery that would come to $5,000.00.   
Nancy Strecker update on video to promote the commission.  Rich Strecker and his assistant Jimmy Rogers  are working on a walking tour of the houses in the historic district as well as the fire station demolition and new construction.  A new family has moved into the house at 10 School St.  As a project, maybe the owners would be interested in and could be shown the historical information that the commission has in its records on their

 house.
Meeting adjourned at 7:40 p.m.

Sue Speckman, Administrative Secretary  
